
Great Basin Type 2 
Incident Management Team #4 

  Visit www.Inciweb.nwcg.gov for more information on these and other fires.   

Tenmile Fire Update 
Saturday, September 24, 2022 
Contact Fire Information:  208.634.0820 

InciWeb:  https://inciweb.nwcg.gov/incident/8401/ 
Facebook:  @PayetteNationalForest 

Twitter:  @PayetteForest 

Start Date Cause Size in 

acres 

Percent 

Containment 

Helicopters Engines Crews Dozers Total 

Personnel 

9/7/2022 Lightning 2,028 55% 2 6 8 - 259 

This evening, Great Basin Team 4 will transition command of the Tenmile Fire to a Payette National Forest 

Type 4 Incident Management Team. This will be the last daily update for the Tenmile Fire.  

All vegetation removal and chipping operations have concluded. Crews will continue working in the area 

backhauling equipment and supplies. Hose lay will remain in place as the Type 4 Incident Management Team 

assumes command and will likely remain in place until a true season ending event.  

Weather is expected to be higher than normal in temperatures and below normal for precipitation throughout 

next week, reaching into the high 70’s with relative humidity decreasing to single digits. The fire continues to 

hold minimal heat in some areas and continues to smolder in some of the duff layer of the forest floor. 

Great Basin Team 4 appreciates the Payette National Forest, the Bureau of Land Management Cottonwood 

Field Office, Idaho and Adams counties, Idaho Department of Lands, the communities of Secesh, Burgdorf, 

New Meadows, McCall, Warren and surrounding areas for the support and hospitality they showed the entire 

Great Basin Team and all personnel involved in the Tenmile and Middle Fires.  

Air Quality:   

Air quality remains good. Over the next week, above normal temperatures may dry out fuels resulting in 

possible fire activity that may produce smoke visible to the surrounding communities. Visit airnow.gov for 

more information.  

Closure:  

For the safety of firefighters and the public, two emergency fire area closure orders are in effect for the Tenmile 

Fire on the Payette National Forest and the Bureau of Land Management, Cottonwood Field Office. The closure 

orders will continually be evaluated by the Payette National Forest and the Bureau of Land Management to 

reduce or rescind the orders as warranted based on current and potential future fire activity and other hazards 

that may be present.  The closure orders, including a full description of the trails, roads, and areas closed, are 

available at https://inciweb.nwcg.gov/incident/closures/8401/.  
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